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IMPORTANT – Blocking Cross-Connections via Web Services between 

the Savings Bank Group and Oma Säästöpankki Oyj 

The Savings Bank Group and Oma Säästöpankki Oyj have decided to discontinue cross-

connections of services via Web Services. 

Going forward, service providers must have a Web Services connection with both banks if they 

have customers from both banking groups. Please inform your customers about this upcoming 

change and, if necessary, instruct them to open accounts with both banking groups to ensure 

continued smooth payment transactions. 

The final transfer of agreements will be carried out in bulk by Samlink on October 21, 2025. 

 

Kind regards, 

Savings Bank Group and Oma Säästöpankki Oyj 

 


